

Subject: Hewitt Close planning Application Ref: 2022/3635/P



Dear Ms Henry

I live on the corner of Glenloch and Glenilla Road, close to Howitt Close and read about the proposed works at Howitt Close in the Camden Journal.

I want to object to the proposed works on the grounds that they will destroy the aesthetic integrity of this historic art deco building. Howitt Close is in a conservation area and therefore the outward appearance of the building should not be changed, and certainly should not have an additional storey, completely changing the look of the building. Buildings such as Howitt Close should be preserved as they were designed.

I have lived here for over 25 years and up until approximately 3 years ago it was a lovely quiet safe place to live. Over the last 3 years it has been horrendous, surrounded by building works, and constant construction traffic, constant noise and dirt. These works at Howitt Close will add to and prolong the nightmare.

Planning departments should take into account the detrimental effect on residents' lives of approving numerous schemes in small areas.

Kind regards Linda Saunders 37a Glenloch Road NW3 4DJ